
Submission to Upper House Select Committee Inquiry into Fire 
Service Restructure Proposal. 

I wish to draw the attention of the Select Committee to a number of points of concern 
which I ask be considered in your inquiry. 

 Concern that the “Firefighter Presumptive Rights Compensation and Fire
Service Legislation Amendment (Reform) Bill 2017 was drafted in secrecy by
a small group who used bad process, without detail and without consultation
with key players in the Fire Industry. In did not involve:
Country Fire Authority,
Metropolitan Fire Brigade
Volunteer Fire Brigades Victoria
Emergency Management Victoria
Fire Service Commissioner Craig Lapsley. (Involved towards end)
Victorian Community stake holders

 Combining the Firefighters Presumptive Rights Compensation and the Fire
Services Legislation Reform into one Bill is poor process and holding
volunteers to ransom. If the Government had true believe in its Fire Reform
Bill the poor decision to combine the 2 totally separate issues into 1 Bill would
not be necessary.

 The Firefighter Presumptive Rights Compensation Bill discriminates against
volunteers IS NOT the same as the Queensland Legislation as claimed by the
Government. The Victorian Bill has 2 separate levels, one for staff and one
with additional requirements/restrictions for volunteers. Up until this Bill was
presented it had bipartisan support.

 Has this Bill been solely drafted so that a workplace EBA with the UFU can
be signed off? The existing EBA has not been tested under the new Fair Work
Australia procedure. Political and Industrial interference is wrong motivation
for change. It does not fix the EBA problem, it only moves it.

 No consultation by the Government has occurred at this stage with Volunteers
as is required by the CFA Act and the Volunteer Charter.
Current briefings and spin by the Government and the CFA after the
Legislation has been written is NOT consultation.
CFA Volunteers and a majority of the communities it serves feel frustrated,
anxious, ignored and undervalued with the bad process and hidden agenda
motivating the change proposal in the Bill. It is already having a negative
impact on volunteer morale.
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